01/10/15

To:

Mr Terence O'Connor
Executive Director
Courts Asia

From:

A Group of Courts Mauritius Staff
{Not Management Level)

Dear Mr O’Connor,

First of all let us apologies for writing this letter anonymously. But we are sure you will
understand.

When you visited us some time ago in the showrooms, we had high hopes of coming out of the
dramatic and chaotic situation we were in.

Unfortunately being a small group, we were not given audience from any decision taking
parties. So our pleads remained unheard.

[t is no secret to anybedy that your competitor was favored by political motivations.

Today, new management is in, but we are back to square one, as it scems they have no funds!

Paying the staff salaries for September, seemed to have been very painful to management. We
are still not ordering stocks. Vehicles are still without fuel. We are still buying commodities
(for personal use, things like toilet tissue paper, coffee, water, etc) we feel ashamed of this
situation, but it’s the reality.

There are also rumors that in January 2016 another group of staff will be sacked!

We don’t know how long this Company will survive. We no longer have any motivation for our
work.

Our purpose of writing is, to inform you that we have been sold to a group who has no
funds, to put the company back on track!

We are begging you to contact Mr Isaacs to try fo convince him to sell us out to vou.

Yours sincerely,

A Group of Courts Mauritius Staff
(Not Management Level)



